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Coming Soon – Pancakes, Ashes and Lent…not lint 

Lent is the season of the Christian year which precedes Easter. It is the forty days before Easter 

excluding Sundays. So, it’s about one-tenth of a year, like a tithe of time. Historically, Lent is a 

time of remembering Jesus’ time of temptation in the wilderness following his baptism. Let us 

commit ourselves to a Lenten journey, a tithe of time dedicated to pursuing our relationship 

with God. 

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday. The day before is Shrove Tuesday; traditionally a day of re-

pentance and forgiveness. Thus begins a period of cleansing of one’s heart and mind of what   

draws us away from God. To reduce temptation by sweets and other rich foods during Lent, 

people cleaned out their pantry of sugar and yeast making sweet breads on this day. Following 

this tradition, the UMM will host a Pancake Supper on Tuesday, February 17 from 5:45-7:00 

p.m. This will be a fund raiser  for  the Attaway’s Thailand Mission.  

We begin our Lenten observations on Ash Wednesday. In worship,  will recognize our mortali-

ty, repent of our sins and return to our loving God. Often, as part of re-turning our lives toward 

Christ, people commit to something for Lent. These resolutions help us seek to be more like 

Christ. We may abstain or fast from something which may be  a little sacrifice. Or we may 

commit to do something to draw us closer to Christ. In our Ash Wednesday worship services 

on February 18 at 12 noon and 6:30 p.m., the pastors will mark the sign of the cross on each 

person’s forehead with ashes. The ashes are from the palsm used in last year’s Palm Sunday 

worship. The palms waved in joy at Jesus’ triumphant entry into Jerusalem become the ashes 

of sorrow at his death.   

Ash Wednesday will begin our Lenten journey. We will worship together and draw closer to 

Christ through our Lenten worship series each Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. (following our Connect 

Dinner). Our series will conclude Holy Week with worship on Maundy Thursday and Good 

Friday. In each service, we will reflect upon Jesus’ Final Words from the Cross.  

Ash Wednesday, February 18, at 12 noon and 6:30 p.m.  

Luke 23:34 “Father, forgive them; for they do not know what they are doing.” (Nelson) 

Wednesday, February 25, at 6:30 p.m.  

Luke 23:43 “Truly I tell you, today you will be with me in Paradise.” (Michelle) 

Wednesday, March 4, at 6:30 p.m.  

John 19:26-27 “Woman, here is your son. Here is your mother.”  (Ruth) 

Wednesday, March 11, at 6:30 p.m.  
Matthew 27:46 “My God, my God, why have you forsaken me?”  (Martha)  

Wednesday, March 18, at 6:30 p.m. John 19:28 “I am thirsty.” (Johannah) 

Wednesday, March 25, at 6:30 p.m. John 19:30 “It is finished.” (Nelson) 

Palm Sunday, March 29, 8:45 & 11:00    Choir Cantata 

Maundy Thursday, April 2, at 7:00 p.m.  
Luke 23:46 “Father, into your hands I commend my spirit.” (Michelle) 

Good Friday, April 3, at 7:00 p.m. Tenebrae Service, Service of Shadows 

Easter Sunday, April 5,  

7:00 a.m. Joint Sunr ise Service with First Christian and John Knox Presbyter ian  

8:45 & 11:00 a.m. Aldersgate Easter  Worship 

  ~See you in worship, Pastor Michelle 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

Join us on Monday, Feb. 2nd, as we welcome Jessica 

Conner-Brodie, Editor of the SC United Methodist Advo-

cate.  You can reserve your spot by filling out a 

“reservations” pew card and write Prime Timer Luncheon, call the church office at 

244-1820, or add your name to the sign up sheet in the Questers or Christian Fel-

lowship Sunday school classrooms or you can respond to our calling team.  The cost 

is $7.00 for the meal and it begins at 11:00 a.m.  Come join us! 

PRIME TIMERS 

VISIONEER’S CLUB 

Using the Club 56 and UMYF ministry models - we have created a program 
of fellowship, evangelism, worship, service and discipleship especially for 
those in the 3rd and 4th grade.  Our hope is to help them focus toward disciple-
ship and missions in a way that will move forward with them as they grow to 
the next level of congregational involvement.  Our January meeting was 
wonderful kick-off to start this program!! 

We will only meet once a month as we test out the program.  Our time will 
include activities of recreation, worship and service and we will serve a snack 
supper at the end.  The following is a tentative schedule of our next few 
meeting dates and times: 

 February 22nd 4 – 6 pm   March 15th 4 - 6 pm    

We sent your child(ren) a special newsletter in the first part of January to tell 
them in more detail what we will be doing.   

Please give this some thought and prayer, as I will need some parental help 

on occasions.  Jamie McCauley has offered to assist me in this program, but 

we will need families to provide the snack suppers and as extra hands and 

eyes for other activities.  If you would like to be a more permanent part of the 

program, we would love it!  We can’t think of anything better than to sur-

round our kids with people who love them lots.      

Thanks—Ruth Hughes & Jamie McCauley 

The UMW February General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, Feb. 24 at 12:00 

noon in Parker  Hall.  This is also our Prayer and Self-Denial meeting.   The speak-

er will be Rev. Judy Hames, who will speak on "When a Pill Will Not Cure the 

Pain."  Cost will be $8.00, and reservations can be made in your February circle 

meetings by Tuesday, Feb. 17.  Our charity focus will be United Ministries.  Items to 

be donated can be brought to the workroom next to Susan Hamilton's office between 

Sunday, Feb. 1 and Thursday, Feb. 19.  Baskets will be made up on Friday, Feb. 20. 

This will be a wonderful meeting so register early! 

MESSY   

CHURCH 

 

On February 18, we mark the 

beginning of the season of Lent 

with Ash Wednesday.  While we 

will hold worship services at 

noon and at 6:30 pm that day, 

you are all invited to participate 

in a mid-week Messy Church 

event from 4:30-6:30 that even-

ing (February 18). There really 

is no day in the life of the 

Church that is honestly as 

“messy” as Ash Wednesday. It’s 

a time to think about our sins 

and imperfections – and we even 

use dirt/dust to help us. So what 

better time is there to have 

Messy Church than on the mess-

iest day of the year? 

Come before dinner (which 

starts at 5:30) or after you finish 

eating – we will be set up in the 

Commons with several activities 

to help families (of all shapes, 

sizes, and ages) begin the Jour-

ney of Lent. This is a wonderful 

opportunity for you to partici-

pate in a Messy Church event, 

even if you do not have a child 

or grandchild with you! Anyone 

and everyone can participate. 

The activities are designed to 

help us think about Ash 

Wednesday and about how we 

will mark the 40 days of Lent.  

If you’d like to volunteer at this 

Messy Church event, please let 

Johannah know as soon as possi-

ble. 
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United Ministries Food Pantry Needs 

The first Sunday of each month donations are taken for United Ministries. 

Please remember to bring your donations to worship on Sundays but especial-

ly the first Sunday of the month. You may place your food donations on and 

around the table in the center of the Commons.  
 

Thank you for your continued support of United Ministries. For more infor-

mation about this and other programs United Ministries offers, go to their 

website at www.united-ministries.org.  

Prayer Group 

The Greenville Storytellers 
Guild will meet on Tuesday, 
February 17, at 6:30 pm in 
the Library. If you enjoy 
hearing and telling stories, 
please join us! 

Update from the Attaway’s 
There will be a meeting con-
cerning the Bereavement 
Committee  on Thursday, 
February 5, at 11:00 am in 
the Companions Classroom.   
Anyone interested in helping 
with this committee or who 
would like to know more is 
invited to attend.  

Blessings to each of you from Thailand.  We arrived safely back across the 

world!  Thanks to each of you for the encouragement and many prayers lifted 

up for us during our transition.  The first week we spent in Bangkok at the 

Muang Thai Church.  Todd had to renew his work permit, he went alone to 

the office and was successful!  Hannah Grace enjoyed being reunited with CJ 

and we were able to spend some time with the Barbees before they headed to 

the US.  Unfortunately Pam was struck by a severe case of vertigo that is still 

not completely resolved.  Please pray for restored health for Pam.  

After arriving in Roi Et we were quickly involved in helping the team with 

Friday night classes with students and all day Sunday at Banon for worship 

and classes.  It was a good day to be able to be back with students, loving on 

them.  Noah seemed to enjoy his time with the kids, in small group and teach-

ing guitar. God is good. 

VET SUPPORT 

GROUP 

BEREAVEMENT 

There will be a Veterans Sup-

port Group meeting on Mon-

day, February 2nd at 6:00 pm 

in the Mac Vinson Companions 

Classroom.  If this is something 

you are interested in learning 

more about, please feel free to 

attend this first meeting.  You 

will be most welcome. 

MOM’S IN PRAYER INTERNATIONAL meets here at our church.  This 

group of ladies meet at 8:45 am on Monday mornings to pray for their children 

and Wade Hampton High School.  They meet in the Kingdom Classroom 

down the gym hallway.  Please feel free to attend if you have a child at 

WHHS.   
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WOULD YOU LIKE TO 

PLACE FLOWERS on the 

altar? Mary Ann is  working 

on April - June,  but the date 

of March 22nd is still avail-

able.  Please let her know if 

you can help! 

Contact Mary Ann Repaire 

if you would like to have an 

upcoming date.   mre-

paire22@gmail.com  or call 

FLOWER  

CALENDAR 

CIRCLE OF FRIENDS will 

meet on February 21st, at 11:30 

am at Lieus Chinese Bistro at 

149 Woodruff Rd., Greenville. 

Circle of Friends is a single 

adult group that meets monthly 

for lunch. If you would like 

more information, please call 

Jeanne Searson at 244-2042  

CIRCLE OF 

FRIENDS 

CENTURY CLUB RE-LAUNCH 

We are re-launching the Century Club for Ignite Student Ministries during the month 

of February.  This will be for the year 2015. The Century Club is an annual youth 

fundraiser to raise funds for missions, outreach, and scholarships.  Everyone can be-

come a member of the club!  To join, we ask that you donate $100 and sign a com-

mitment card. You can commit by giving a one-time donation of $100, spreading it 

out monthly to give $8.33, or spreading it out over 52 weeks to give $1.92 each 

week. And if you are a member already, we would love for you to recommit to the 

Century Club for another year.  

 The money raised is designated into the Century Club account to help out with 

youth activities throughout the year. Each youth receiving a scholarship for a trip is 

asked to work for the money in “sweat equity” around the church or helping a church 

member in need. One new addition to the program is that the youth can partner with 

a church member to help them with what they need. This can include yard work, gro-

cery shopping, helping them run errands, etc. If you are in need of some help and 

would like a youth to help you with something, please contact Martha Timmons and 

this can be arranged.  

The Century Club is a way for the church to help support the youth, and for the 

youth to get to know the church members better. We hope that the Century Club will 

connect the youth and the church to the community to serve in areas of mission and 

outreach. At the end of 2015, the youth will present to the church how the money 

was used at a celebration dinner.  

If you would like to make a commitment to join the Century Club, please find a 

youth and ask them for a commitment card during the month of February. We will 

have commitment cards available for you to sign up and make a donation.   Thank 

you for supporting Ignite Student Ministries! 

The youth group meets each Sunday from 5:30-7:30 PM 

at the youth house, unless otherwise noted. We begin 

each night with a snack supper. Please bring $2 to con-

tribute for the meal.  

Listed below is the schedule for February.  If you have 

any questions please feel free to contact Martha Tim-

mons at mtimmons@aumcsc.org.   

February 1- No Youth/Revolution Trip  

February 8—Youth at the House, Valentine Mission Project    

February 15 (no school on 16th) – Fun night 

Remaining Balance due for Asbury Hills Trip ($30) 

Salkehatchie Summer Service:  

If your student is 14 or older and is interested in attending Salkehatchie Summer 
Service this year, the registration is available on-line beginning in February. 
(www.salkehatchie.org). The cost this year is $230, per student, which is due by May 
1st.  There are over 50 sites in SC that run from June-August.  

If you need help registering, finding a camp, or finding assistance for funding, please 
let Martha know as soon as possible. Scholarships are available through the Century 

Calendar  Feb. 2015 
February 17th at 5:45 pm 

is the Shrove Tuesday Pan-

cake Dinner in Parker Hall. 

They can use all men to 

come help set up and clean 

up.  Don’t forget, the mon-

ies from this event goes to 

the Attaway’s in Thailand. 

February 20-22: UMM 

Spiritual Weekend - Confer-

ence Event at Myrtle Beach. 

mailto:mrepaire22@gmail.com
mailto:mrepaire22@gmail.com
mailto:mtimmons@aumcsc.org
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Sunday, February 1—Fourth Sunday After the Epiphany 

Mark 1:21-28 

“The Authority of Jesus” -  The Rev. Nelson L. Stokes, Jr. 

Sunday, February 8—Fifth Sunday After the Epiphany 

Isaiah 40:21-31 

PRAYER CONCERNS (as of pr inting, January 29):  

Home: Helen Blair , Jer ry Blair , Mary Ruth Durham, Dolores 

Epperly, Karen Gregory, Martha Hendrix, Leonard Ledford, Melba 

Poole, Dan Powell, Larry Stallcup, Mary Holmstrand, Doyle Clark 

NHC-Columbia: Vera & Ed Chr ismon 

Emeritus: Janie and Clair  Hunt 

Haywood Estates: Randy Hale, Phyllis Smith   

Charlotte, NC: Dot Owings c/o her  daughter  

Mt. Pleasant, SC: Florence Hale c/o daughter  

Mt. Home Health & Rehab, NC: Nancy Reitz The Cottages: Betty Lee 

Rolling Green: Mary Allred, Lavinia Clarke, Joan Pawlus, Wayne & Audrey Rowan 

The Cascades: Patty Andersen, Patti Whelchel  The Gardens at Eastside: Gilda Crane 

Missionaries and Their Families: 

AUMC Family in Thailand: Todd, Pam, Noah & Hannah Grace Attaway, their  blog address 

 is www.loveshareserve.blogspot.com. 

AUMC Supported Missionaries in Ecuador: Daina and Tim Datwyler , visit their  website at 

 http://www.Puertadeesperanza.org.  

AUMC Members  Missionaries 

Barbara & Bob Boone Son and wife, Douglas & Jennings Boone in Democratic Republic of 

   Congo, Africa (Wycliffe Bible Translators) 

Randy Flower  Mother and father, Ruth Ann & Dennis Flower in Elche, Spain  

   (serving in Spain 41 years) 

Dot Owings  grandson and wife, Jamie & Holle Wollins and their children,  

   Thomas, Eli and Luke in Cambodia 

Military Personnel and Their Families: 

AUMC Members  Personnel 

Barbara Barbrey  Grandson, Matthew Russell 

Shirley Cooke  Grandson-in-law, Charles Kreuzberger 

Shirley Cooke  Granddaughter, Patty Kreuzberger 

Kay & Thomas Goodwin Son-in-law, Troy McDowell 

Margaret & Doug Justus Nephew, Nick Page 

Martha & John Wood Niece, Katie Pace, & Nephew, Paul Scott 

Mary & John Glover Nephew, John Williams 

Wanda & John Randle Nephew, Steve Randle 

Deployed Personnel and Their Families: 

AUMC Members  Deployed 

Shirley Cooke  Grandson, Joseph Churchwell 

Brenda & Rainer Ellis Son-in-law, Lee Harley 

Robert Gettys  Nephew, Hank Gettys 

PRAYER CONCERNS 
Pam and Dean Martin would 

like to invite our widow’s, 

widowers, and singles to a 

Valentine’s Luncheon on 

Thursday, February 12th at 

12:00 Noon in Parker Hall. 

There is no cost for this 

luncheon, as Pam and Dean 

want you to be their Valen-

tine! 

Please make your reservation 

for this luncheon on or be-

fore Monday, February 9th 

by calling the church office 

(244-1820), Pam and Dean at 

884-2684, or putting a reser-

vation card in the offering 

plate with the notation 

“Valentine’s Lunch.” 

VALENTINES 

LUNCHEON 

http://www.Puertadeesperanza.org


 

S E RV I N G A L D E R S GAT E  ON  S U N D AY S  
Sunday, February 1 

Greeters: 8:45 am. Wendy & Tim Davis  11:00 am Susan & Bill Smith 

Acolytes: 8:45 am Ben Keith   11:00 am Rebekah MacGregor 

Crucifer: 11:00 am Mary Beth MacGregor  Visitation Team: Becky Vinson 

Recording Stewards: Chris Spellman 

Usher Captains: 8:45 am Austin Watts  11:00 am David Rose  
Ushers: 8:45 am Doug Jordan, Phil Martin, Waldo Watts  
 11:00 am Clay Garrison, David Ayer, Cody Owens  

Sunday, February 8 

Greeters: 8:45 am Woody & Katherine Bayne 11:00 am Jeff & Darlene Caviness 

Acolytes: 8:45 am Ethan McAvoy  11:00 am  Joshua Cockcroft 

Crucifer: 11:00 am Mary Madison Graves Visitation Team: Dorothy & Tom Barnhill 

Recording Stewards: Logan Bagley 

Usher Captains: 8:45 am Brad Smoak   11:00 am Rick Lankford 

Ushers: 8:45 am Scott Bagley, Trevor  King, Mark Wessel  
 11:00 am Doug Patrick, Coley Altman, Gray Walsh, Grant Lankford  
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Greetings from the Child Development Center!  It is time for our annual “Hop for Leukemia & Lymphoma” fundraiser. This is our 

18th year helping raise money for this important cause.   On Thursday & Friday, February 19th & 20th, our children will be busy hop-

ping to raise money for this foundation. 

Our hop will be in memory of Aldersgate church members Jennifer Stevenson, John Beckham, and Addie Bell, and previous CDC 

student Kayla Bass. They all passed away from this disease.  The money raised will help fund research to find a cure.  Last year, the 

Child Development Center (with help from Aldersgate church members) raised over $2,300!  We would love to match or increase 

that amount this year! 

We welcome any donations and/or hop pledges from the Aldersgate congregation to help us reach our goal.  You can send us a 

check made out to Aldersgate CDC or donate online.  To donate online, visit www.schoolandyouth.org/sc -click “Donate Now,” 

scroll down to click “South Carolina” then choose Aldersgate Child Development Center.  Your donation to the Leukemia & Lym-

phoma Society will then be credited towards our school goal. 

Our donation deadline is Friday,February 27th.  For more information, contact Jennifer Nelson at 268-5028 or jnel-

son@aumcsc.org.  Thank you! 

You can help the CDC earn FREE educational equipment just by grocery shopping!  Link your Bi-Lo bonuscard to our school, and 

we will earn points each time you shop.  We then redeem those points for FREE school equip-

ment!!  There are two simple ways to help us: 

1.  Visit www.hometowneducationalrewards.com, click Sign Up, and enter your bonuscard number and 

our school code 56153.   

2.  Email Jennifer Nelson, CDC Director (jnelson@aumcsc.org) with your bonuscard number.  She will 

link your card to the school for you! 

It's that simple!  Just for linking your bonuscard to our school, you will be entered into a drawing for a $100 Bi-Lo gift card.  And 

the CDC will earn points each time you shop!!  Thank you in advance for your support of this program, and please spread the word 

to your family & friends.  We'd love for them to link up to the CDC as well!    

Don't shop at Bi-Lo?  That's okay, we also have a partnership with Publix!!  Pick up a Publix key tag from the church office, and ask 

the cashier to scan it each time you shop.  The CDC will earn a portion of each sale.  We have made over $500 in one school year 

through these grocery store programs, but we cannot do it without help.  Please participate in these programs as often as possible to 

help out the CDC! 

C H I LD  D E VE L O P M E N T N E WS  

http://www.schoolandyouth.org/sc
mailto:jnelson@aumcsc.org
mailto:jnelson@aumcsc.org
http://www.hometowneducationalrewards.com
mailto:jnelson@aumcsc.org
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T I T HE S  AND OFFE RI NG S  -  W o r s h ip  t h e  L o r d  i n  g i v in g .  
2015 General Budget Needs  807,443.50 

Budget Needs (YTD)     62,111.04 

Week #3 (1/18)         13,251.40 

Week #4 (1/25)                  11,089.51 

Total Expenses (YTD)     52,166.72 
 

GENERAL FUND  

In memory of Bernard Parker by Pete & Martha Hendrix 

In memory of Ruth Marie Robinson (Judy Anderson’s mother) by The Louise Best Circle 

In memory of Lucille W. Tribble by Bob & Barbara Kay 

In memory of Ansel Blair by Jimmy & Carol Kinney 

In memory of Lennie Mae Emerson (Mary Lou Stenberg’s mother) by The Louise Best Circle 

 

MUSIC FUND 

In memory of Lucille W. Tribble by The Christian Fellowship Sunday School Class 

Sundays Sunday School Worship Services 

January 18 183 270 

January 25 197 308 

E-Giving QR Code 

SUMMER INTERNSHIP 

Aldersgate will send a group of volunteers to Red Bird Mission in Beverly, KY on May 

3-9, 2015. Red Bird is an outreach of the United Methodist Church and our work will 

be repairing homes in this very poor area.  

Good meals are furnished from the dining hall and we stay in bunkhouses with all mod-

ern conveniences. The only requirement is willing hands and hearts. All skill levels are 

needed, male or female. For more information, please contact Dave Herndon at 244-

2159 or dbherndon1@gmail.com.  

R E D BI R D M IS S I O N  

The Missions Committee is pleased to announce the availability of an internship with United Ministries for Summer, 2015. 

To apply, you must be eighteen-years of age with an interest in learning more about working with the needy. At least one 

year of college is highly recommended. This internship is suitable for anyone who may work with the poor or needy, such as 

those in social work, the ministry, law enforcement, teaching, law or other professions. The intern will work 200 hours at 

United Ministries and be paid $2,000.  

This internship has proven to be a significant experience for previous interns: Sarah Strickland, Ashley Attaway, Sally 

Gooch, Savannah Easter, and Madelene Tetsch, and several others. A Job Description and Application are available in the 

church office or by contacting Bruce Schug at: bwschug@att.net.  

Applications are due Sunday, March 1. For more information contact Bruce Schug 268-2884. 

mailto:bwschug@att.net


 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
Sunday, February 1: 8:45 & 11:00 am  Worship (weekly) 
 9:45 am Sunday School Classes (weekly) 
  No Youth—Revolution group returns  
 2:30 pm Cindy Harter Circle—off site 
 5-7 pm Christian Believers Class-Library (weekly) 
Monday, February 2: 8:45 am—Mom’s in Prayer—Wade Hampton School Mom’s  
 11:00 am Prime Timers Luncheon—Parker Hall 
 1:00 pm Bridge—Parker Hall 
 6:00 pm Veterans Support Group—Companions Classroom 
 6:30 pm Cub Scouts at the house (weekly) 
Tuesday, February 3: 9:30 am  Women of Faith— (weekly) 
 6:00 pm Joann Smith Circle—Soul Cafe 
 6:30 pm Boy Scouts at the house (weekly) 
 7:00 pm Stephen Ministry Meeting—Companions Classroom 
Wednesday, February 4: Pastor’s Bible Study—Library (weekly) 
 5:30 pm Connect (weekly) 
 6:30 pm Classes and Children’s Activities (weekly) 
Thursday, February 5: 11:00 am Bereavement Committee Meeting-Companions 
Friday, February 6-8:  Ladies Retreat—Bonclarken Retreat Center—Flat Rock, NC 
Saturday, February 7: Scout Night at Greenville Road Warr iors 
Monday, February 9: 
 1:00 pm Bridge—Parker Hall  
 6:30 pm Visioning Team Meeting—Parker Hall  
Wednesday, February 11: 
 10:30 am Louise Best Circle—Soul Café 
 12:00 noon Susanna Wesley Circle—Parker Hall  
Thursday, February 12:  
 10:30 am Older Adult Council Meeting—Library 
 12:00 noon Valentine Luncheon– Parker Hall  

7 Shannon Dr.  Greenville, SC 29615 

www.aumcsc.org 

httpp://facebook.com/aumcsc 

Phone:864-244-1820 

Fax: 864-244-9701 

Child Development Center 864-268-5028 

E-mail:shamilton@aumcsc.org 

M a k i n g  D i s c i p l e s  f o r  

J e s u s  C h r i s t  

A l d e r s g a t e  U n i t ed  

M e t h o d is t  C h u rc h 

MINISTRY STAFF 

Nelson L. Stokes Jr., Pastor 

nstokes@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Michelle D. Cockcroft, Pastor 

mcockcroft@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Martha N. Timmons, Deacon 

Director of Youth Formation 

mtimmons@aumcsc.org 
~~ 

Johannah Myers 

Director of Christian Formation 

jmyers@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Randy Flower 

Director of Music/Organist 

ranflow@gmail.com 

~~ 

Ruth Hughes 

Director of Children & Leisure 

Ministries 

rhughes@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Jennifer Nelson Director  

Child Development Center 

jnelson@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Susan Hamilton, Office Manager/

Communications 

shamilton@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

Norma Dempsey 

Financial Secretary 

ndempsey@aumcsc.org 

~~ 

John McElrath, Custodian  

Sunday Worship Schedule 

8:45 am & 11:00 am Worship Services 

9:45 am Sunday School 

Church Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday: 8:30 am-4:00 pm 

Friday: 9:00 am-1:00 pm 

MISSION AND VISION STATEMENT 

 . . . We are called to make disciples by embracing all people with God’s love 

in Christ and equipping each other for service to God and His world. 
 

OUR VISION . . . Aldersgate United Methodist Church shall be a church alive 

in the Grace of God, an open and inviting community of Christ-centered be-

lievers living out our faith with commitment and enthusiasm; sharing the Gos-

pel through inspirational worship experiences, evolving ministries, covenant 

relationships, and servant leadership.  We shall equip, support, motivate and 

mentor all to realize our potential as gifted members of the Body of Christ. 

AUMCSC Website  

QR Code 

 


